
Report to the Community on

Security at York
Community via Excalibur. This is that response.

student councils This bulletin has on a regular basis described crime trends and figures, and provided relevant advice and guuian

xdno?zr„s«effectiveness of these systems and procedures. This has prompted a review of their adequacy and the consistency of their application, and 
Security’s system for classifying incidents is also being reviewed.

In addition to individual notification to Metro of the kinds of offences noted above, synopses of reported inc idents arc being 
hand-delivered to 31 Division eveiy 2-3 days. In response to evident interest in the Community, these summaries, with the name 
individuals blacked out for reasons of confidentiality, are now also being distributed regularly to Excalibur. In cases of minor theft 
especially those involving wallet and purse thefts, victims are encouraged to report the thefts directly to the Metro Police Resources 
Centre at 967-2222 as this is a faster method of registering the pertinent information than wai ting for up to two hours or so to report 
such a loss in person to a police officer. In addition, individuals are counselled to report the losses of bank and credit cards to the
respective issuers.

The Administration is confident of the ability of its security force to provide appropriate levels of-.purity and'

report suspicious activity and incidents is an important step fonvard. We have focussed a gooddealof attest.on a^
stepped-up public information programmes, improved lighting on campus, and increased staff complements most notably to the 

Student Escort Service which has experienced a very substantial increase in traffic this year. In February of 1986, for example, 283 me 
andUhslywommvrore escorted. In February of 198?! 955 men and 2,9 ! 6 women took advantage of the Service. In fact, the total number 
of "accompaniments" in 1986 almost doubled those for the previous year (22.016 in 1986, as compared with 12.620 in 1985).

on

and other preventive measures.

However, we certainly do not suggest that our arrangements are now at the highest possible level. Unlortunately. the Departmen as 
been without a permanent director since late November, 1986. Assistant Vice-President (Physical Resources), Peter Struk, has been 
acting as Director while a search for a highly qualified director has been proceeding. That search is taking longer to complete t aniwe 
hoped This has delayed the overall review of department policies and practices that a new Director will cany out. That review will addre 
a number of matters raised by the Open Letter. Such matters include staff training, procedures and powers.

To qualify for employment as a Security Officer at York University, an individual must have a minimum of two years of relevant work 
experience. This can take the form of institutional security service, graduation from a two-year community college law enforcement 
programme, or police or military experience. While some individuals have extensive experience in some aspects of the profession, and 
make efforts to share their knowledge and experience on a regular basis with other staff, there is general agreement that Security 
Department staff would benefit from a structured training and development programme that would cover such areas as crisis 
intervention (a Metro Police Academy course scheduled for last fall was cancelled upon the death of the instructor), law and procedures 
security protection systems, security administration and human relations and communications. The Department is actively discussing 
the mounting of such a course with a number of area organizations, and anticipates making a final recommendation shortly. T 
Administration has already declared staff training and development to be an important priority and funds have been earmarked for this 
purpose.

When crimes do occur on campus, York security officers have powers of arrest and detention, appropriate to the circumstances, under 
the provisions of the Trespass to Property Act and the Criminal Code of Canada. When warranted by the nature of a particular incident, 
Metro Police stand ready to respond quickly to Department calls for assistance.

There has been some discussion concerning the pros and cons of York Security staff acquiring Special Constable status. This debate 
is not confined to the York campus: it is, and has been discussed on and off wherever organizations are seeking to protect their employes 
and premises. While the statistics show that there is a general increase in such crimes as theft and assault on university campuse 
throughout North America, there is no convincing evidence that the granting of Peace Officer powers reduces crime and affords greater 
levels of protection. York University is not facing the extreme conditions which characterize many United States campuses^and 
remain convinced that our current classification of security officers is suitable to Ithe/ecurity requirements of this umyersity 
community. We have continued to oppose proposals for the use of firearms, nightsticks, handcuffsand other devices to detainorsubdue 
individuals, because we do not believe that the relatively small number of dangerous incidents we have had on campus justifies that kind 
of response by the university.

Security and Parking can fulfill its declared goal of making the York educational experience a safe and secure one.

W.D. Farr
Vice-President (Finance & Administration) April 2, 1987
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